## 31<sup>ST</sup> BOARD OF REPRESENTATIVES CITY OF STAMFORD

President
JEFF CURTIS
Clerk of the Board
MEGAN COTTRELL

Majority Leader
NINA SHERWOOD

Minority Leader

## RESOLUTION NO. 4217 WAIVING THE REQUIREMENTS OF SECTION 21-3B OF THE CODE OF ORDINANCES IN ORDER TO NAME THE HART SCHOOL PLAYGROUND "REPRESENTATIVE PHILIP J. GIORDANO PLAYGROUND"

WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 21-1 of the Code of Ordinances, a request to name the Hart School Playground, in honor of former District 10 Representative Phillip J. Giordano was submitted to the Board of Representatives; and

WHEREAS, Section 21-3.B of the Code of Ordinances provides that a park or facility may be named to memorialize any person, inter alia, who has been deceased for more than six months prior to the request and contributed substantially to the establishment of such park or facilities or due to such person's contribution to the entire community; and

**WHEREAS**, Section 21-3.B of the Code of Ordinance provides that upon a showing of good cause, the Board of Representatives may waive any of the aforementioned requirements by a resolution of 3/4 of the entire Board; and

**WHEREAS,** the Board of Representatives wishes to waive the requirement that Philip J. Giordano be deceased for more than six months in order to name the Hart School Playground.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE 31<sup>st</sup> BOARD OF REPRESENTATIVES THAT with respect to the naming of the Hart School playground as the Representative Phillip J. Giordano Playground, by a vote of not less than ¾ of the entire Board, the Board hereby waives the requirement of Section 21-1 of the Code of Ordinances mandating that any park or facility be named after persons who have been deceased for at least six months.

This resolution shall take effect upon its adoption.

This resolution was approved by unanimous voice vote at the Regular Meeting of the 31<sup>st</sup> Board of Representatives held on June 5, 2023.

Jeff Curtis, President

31st Board of Representatives

f/reg Curtin

Megan Cottrell, Clerk

31st Board of Representatives

Resolution No. 4217 June 5, 2023 Page 2

cc: Mayor Caroline Simmons
Thomas Cassone, Esq., Corporation Counsel
Lyda Ruijter, Town & City Clerk
Elda Sinani, Director of OPM
Matthew Quiñones, Director of Operations
Lou DeRubeis, Director of Public Safety, Health & Welfare
Leah Kagan, Director of Economic Development
Bridget Fox, Chief of Staff
Kevin Murray, Director of Parks & Recreation